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ADDENDA  AND  CORRECTIONS 

 
REFERENCE NO. PAGE ADDENDA AND CORRECTIONS 

   
PART A   
   
11/0383/FULL 19 Crime Risk Officer Advisor - A big improvement on the 

original application.  I have no objections or comments to 
make 

   
PART B   
   
11/0109/FULL 25 Natural England - We have no objection to this proposal, 

subject to it being carried out in strict accordance with the 
information submitted. We would like to thank the Council 
for taking the time to visit the site and evaluate the 
potential for impacts on Hartlebury Common & Hillditch 
Coppice SSSI and the need for protected species surveys. 
We are satisfied that these potential risks have been given 
due consideration and that no further investigation is 
needed. 
 
Based on the information provided in your letter dated 13 
May 2011, we do not consider Hartlebury Common & Hill 
Ditch Coppice SSSI to be at risk of impacts. We accept 
that the risk of protected species being impacted is low 
due to the industrial nature of the site and we welcome the 
Council’s proposed condition to require an ecologist to be 
present during site clearance. Should any protected 
species be found then work should cease and an 
appropriate expert should be consulted 
 
Officer comment - In paragraph 4.13 Section 258 should 
be replaced by Section 257to read as follows "Should the 
current planning application be approved, the applicants 
would then need to extinguish footpath no. 573 under 
Section 257 of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990." 
 

 


